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A Special Workshop of the Consolidation Committee was held on September 21, 2023 at the Hazardville fire station.

Those present from the Consolidation Committee were Cochair Guy Beck, Cochair Mark Zarcaro, Peter Burk, Richard Tkaczyk, Chief Jim Nolan, Chief Jack Flanagan, D. Chief Jamie Hurley and Recording Secretary Maggie Guyette. Also present was Peter G. Burk, Glen Bentz, Attorney Robert DeCrescenzo and Attorney Bonnie Kumiega from Updike, Kelly & Spellacy.
The meeting started at 6:00 p.m.  

MINUTES:  The minutes for June 15, 2023 were presented to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Guy Beck and Mark Zarcaro made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The minutes for July 20, 2023 were presented to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Mark Zarcaro and Peter Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  
A question was asked about the New Hartford/Pine Meadow Validating act and if our consolidation could be done the same way.  Attorney DeCrescenzo stated that a Validating act is issued when they didn’t follow proper procedures to consolidate and they needed this act to correct any improprieties.  We will not need this if we follow the attorney’s procedures.

The attorneys discussed the legal opinion in their July 24, 2023 letter to the board.  Before Shaker Pines will be dissolved, the boundaries of Hazardville will be expanded into Shaker Pines, creating one legal district with the new name. A copy of the current district’s areas was presented to the Board. The attorney will contact Capital One regarding assigning the Shaker Pines debt on the bond to the new district name.  A question came up as to whether Hazardville can assume the debt without taxpayer approval and the attorneys will research.  Shaker Pines assets will be sold to Hazardville for one dollar 
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before the consolidation.  Shaker Pines deed has a clause that if it is no longer a fire station, the property will revert back to Hallmark Cards.  The attorneys will  review that clause.  The final step will be for Hazardville to change their name to the consolidation name.
A meeting of both department’s taxpayers will be held at the same day in adjoining rooms to approve the consolidation.  If the taxpayers object to the vote, they will only have twenty-four hours to present a petition, signed by two hundred taxpayers, to void the vote.  To approve the consolidation, only two-thirds of the voters in attendance must approve the change.  We tentatively scheduled this meeting for March, 2024.
Because Hazardville is expanding, both of the fire departments must present a resolution to the Town Council for approval of the change.
The Attorneys will prepare a step-by-step instruction list to follow for the consolidation.  They have requested a copy of the Shaker Pines bond agreement, the deed for Shaker Pines property, and the Tower contract.  

A discussion was held regarding public information on the consolidation for the taxpayers.  We could mail out a Survey Monkey on a postcard, asking for opinions.  We will attempt to have an interview with the Enfield Patch, with the story being printed around October 21, 2023 and have a public informational meeting of both departments on November 2, 2023.  
Chief Flanagan held a meeting with the Shaker Pines Officers and presented the Board with his thoughts.  He would like to have a survey looking for all member’s input, post copies of the consolidation minutes in the station, have interaction between the two departments, keep a strong base of volunteers and keep the identity of each department.  Any social events the departments have will continue.
He then had a meeting with Hazardville officers, stating that training together should be a top priority, using volunteers as the fourth firefighter, standardize equipment and location on the apparatus with Shaker Pines, and conduct a survey for member’s input.  He would like both departments to conduct a SWOT, Streight, Weakness, Opportunities and Threats.  Chief Flanagan will hold a meeting with both department’s officers on September 28, 2023.  
Page 3

September 21, 2023

The property insurance for both departments were sent to the two agents we are currently using for quotes. There has been no response.

Co-Chairman Guy Beck is looking for input on the new By-Laws for the Consolidated department.  Any questions or comments should be forwarded to him so he can incorporate them and present the completed By-Laws for the committee to approve.

The next meeting of the committee will be on October 19, 2023 at the Shaker Pines fire house.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Mark Zarcaro and Guy Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.







Respectfully submitted,









Margaret Guyette








Clerk

